From: Barrans, Diane M (ACPE) [mailto:diane.barrans@alaska.gov] 
Sent: Thursday, October 22, 2009 9:15 AM
To: Louie Flora
Cc: Rep. Paul Seaton; Herman, Marcy J (EED)
Subject: Info on Merit programs
 
Good morning, Louie,
 
On our recent call Rep. Seaton inquired about any literature/research on the impacts of merit aid (vs needs-based or a hybrid) on attendance rates of lower income students.  The concern he expressed was that a merit only program may result in the awarding of funds to students who already were intending to go on to postsecondary ed and would not increase the overall percent of AK students going on to college.
 
Attached are excerpted portions of two papers which are available in their entirety at www.eric.ed.gov , a repository of education-related literature.  I didn't want to bury you in paper so I pulled the sections that were particularly on point to Paul's area of inquiry.
 
While there are limited data related to this question, it does appear that the concern is a valid one.  Having said that, I would note that there are other valid policy objectives to bear in mind relative to a merit only criteria.  Alaska's historical performance relative to access, persistence, and completion at the postsecondary level only goes from bad to worse with each of these separate metrics.  Although only about 28% of our college age students go on to college, over half of those students need remedial education, they have high attrition rates, and, only about a quarter of those entering postsecondary ed actually have their credential in 150% of the normal time to degree for their program.  By designing a program that focuses on a core secondary curriculum and associates strong academic performance with a meaningful financial award, the expectation is that all boats will lift in a rising tide.  My understanding is Governor Parnell's intention is to propose a fundamentally strong basis for a statewide program that will go a long ways toward creating a college going culture in Alaska.
 
It is also interesting to note, in looking at the early data available from my colleagues in WY, although they do have a needs component in their program, they have not experienced high participation rates by low income students.  In FY09, only 18.5% and 4.7% of scholarship recipients at UWY and the Comm. Col. system, respectively, qualified for the needs-based awards provided for in the Hathaway Plan.  That outcome strongly suggests that for low income students, other interventions and strategies (in addition to financial aid) are needed to ensure increasing rates of participation in postsecondary education.
 
I hope this information is helpful.  As always, give me a ring if I can be of assistance.  BTW, I'm ccing Marcy Herman as EED's leg. liaison.  She is very involved in supporting the Commissioner's activities around this proposal.
 
Diane
 
 
 

